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Dear Dr Song, 

I am writing regarding to language evaluation of our manuscript. With this 

letter and being aware of the “BPG’s Revision Policies for Minireviews” in 

which it is established that manuscripts should reach grade A in order to be 

published, I testify to have checked the language of the manuscript by a 

native speaker (Southern speaker). All mistakes were revised and retyped. 

Therefore, I, representing all authors, assume any derivative consequence. 

Thank you very much for all your effort, 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Irene M. Rodríguez-Gómez 
DVM, MSc, PhD 

Anatomy and Comparative Pathology Dpt 

Córdoba, Spain 

 


